
 
 
 
Jennifer Kemper 
3946 Cambridge Drive 
Hermitage, PA 16148 
(724) 699-3462 
  
To whom it may concern, 
  
My name is Jennifer Kemper and I am a fourth-grade teacher at Ionta Elementary School.  I first met Miss 
Addison during her pre-student teaching, where she showed initiative and genuine care and eagerness 
toward beginning her student teaching.  Her professionalism and friendliness were apparent from the 
start.  While working with her during her student teaching, I began to recognize her natural talent for 
teaching, classroom management and ease at which she communicates with students.  
  
Any team would be lucky to have Logan Addison.  First, she is eager to help and learn.  Miss Addison is 
driven to grow professionally and open to trying new teaching styles and instructional strategies. She 
reflected upon each and every lesson and made changes effortlessly to improve for the next.  Miss 
Addison consistently sought out mentoring to help her improve.  She is committed to growth and by the 
end of her experience in my classroom, demonstrated composure and effectiveness beyond a typical 
pre-service teacher.  
  
Miss Addison gained the confidence of the parents whose children we shared by sending home nightly 
emails to all of them and keeping very open lines of communication.  She was also an important part of 
the weekly grade-level meetings, earning the respect of other teachers based on her preparedness and 
knowledge of eligible content.  Each of her lessons were carefully thought out and focused on 
instructional outcomes.  Logan seamlessly incorporated both Power Teaching strategies and Whole Brain 
Learning techniques into her daily lessons after dedicatedly learning and practicing them to make the 
transition for our students smoother. She was also trained and effectively created lessons using a 
Blended Learning Model, which differentiated and engaged students using multiple technology tools.  
  
Miss Addison established a very positive rapport with her students.  She is caring, nurturing, and 
knowledgeable about her students’ strengths and needs and this is reflected in her teaching each day. 
The ease at which the students learn from her is due to her commitment to them and the extra hours she 
spent preparing weekly. 
  
Miss Addison’s positive attitude and willingness to help has made her a favorite among our students and 
colleagues.  Please consider choosing Logan Addison for any available positions.  She would be an 
incredible asset to your district.  If any further correspondence would be helpful, please feel free to 
contact me at any time. 
  
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
Jennifer Kemper 
4th Grade Teacher 


